Saint Joseph Parish Council meeting minutes —Tuesday, April 10, 2018
Meeting was called to order by Patti at 7:05 pm.
Present: Patti Behrens, Mary Barrett, Gina Petry, Jamey Siegert, Brian Timmerman, Doug Kotecki, Marge Hollenberger, John Sherrer, Jason Oswald, Theresa Slein, & Father Dave
 Absent: Sue Tronnes, Ron Steponkus
Gina made the motion to accept the March meeting minutes and this was seconded by Jamey.  Motion was accepted by all. 
Father opened with a prayer.
Melody Wentler from the CCW was in attendance.  She wanted everyone to know that May was going to be a busy month for the CCW.  They are doing a Mother’s Day tea, selling flowers on Mother’s Day, Donut Sunday and the Living Rosary on May 15th at 6:30pm.  The CCW is looking for others to help volunteer with altar care.  They have purchased a new microwave for the kitchen with money they have received from funerals this year.   
The building and grounds were discussed.  Brian reported that the Building and Grounds Committee is working on getting 3 quotes for our new floor scrubber.  Building and Grounds are also working on getting numbers for the new floor, painting and other updates they would like to see completed. They are fixing one of the skylights that are leaking in church.  They are getting bids to fix the gutters near the back parking lot.  May 5th is the spring cleanup.  Fr. Dave and Theresa are going to work out an outline of all the flower beds and ask for volunteers to maintain those again this year. 
Doug and Gina presented their ideas for the fundraising project and tying it together with the Fall Festival.  They didn’t want us to rush into things this summer so they would like to wait until after the Fall Festival and use the festival profits as well for the fundraising.  Their ideas include:  Have a formal sit down dinner with our big donors and present the plans to them.  Schedule a weekend near the Fall Festival to run the fundraising campaign during Masses.  Do a presentation at Masses and have visual boards around the gathering space with the plans for the new cafeteria design.  Then do a bingo night. This would be open to the public, not just our parishioners.  They would like to see the CCW, Knights, and Fellowship Committee involved as well.  Doug will do some investigating on the bingo license that may be needed.  Much discussion was had by everyone about the ideas.  Brian made the motion to move forward with the fundraising plans and this was seconded by Doug.  All in favor and motion passed.
There was a report from the Finance Committee.  Jason presented the first report from Numbers 4 Nonprofits.  The reports were from the year ended on January 31, 2018.  Jason was very happy with the report and all the findings.  He stated that he, Theresa, and our accountant have been making good progress learning the system and putting all the numbers into the system.  Theresa said that she is very happy with the support everyone is giving her as she is learning the new system.  John stated that it would good for the parish to list out all the major expense items as to when they were purchased and possibly when they would need replacing.  Examples were the roof, lawn mower, furnace and air conditioner.  Jason agreed and thought coming up with a capital needs spreadsheet would be a good idea.  Jason also brought up concerns about the money counting process and the locking of the safe.  Theresa will be working out a plan for the new process to make sure our offertory money stays secure.  Father and Theresa brought up that the safe in her office can’t be opened.  They are looking for ideas to be able to open this safe.  They have the combination but just can’t get it to work.  Theresa and Jason will be working with our accountant to develop a quarterly bulletin insert so everyone can see our finances.  Theresa stated that our parish is now on bill.com.  This enables her to schedule the bills online and Father is able to sign them electronically and then our accountant will be able to pay the bills.  Everything is online and all parties are pleased with the new process.  Theresa will be starting the online giving option for our parishioners.  
Jason and Doug are continuing to work on setting things up for parish elections.  Doug brought up that he would like to have a different way to do the voting this year so a nomination doesn’t get missed.  Other options were discussed by everyone.  They will work with Theresa to finalize the details, the announcement to parishioners, and the date of the election.  Father also mentioned setting a date for the prayer service.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Theresa reported on some safety issues in our building.  She and Father attended a shooter safety training put on by our diocese. The council discussed numbering all the exterior and interior doors and giving that information to the police and fire department.  She was concerned about having all the building doors open all day.  She and Father decided to have John Peterson lock all the doors during the day except the two front doors.  Father suggested somehow creating separation between Theresa’s desk and her door.  Different options were discussed.  Jamey suggested installing two wireless cameras at the two front doors so she would be able to see who is coming in. 
Father Dave’s report: Fr. Dave reported the apartment microwave issue has been resolved.  It is on a switch in the kitchen and that had been turned off.  He also stated the Stearns’ estate gift has been put into the parish account for now.  Jason suggested talking to the Finance Committee to decide what to do with the money.  The council discussed creating a list of volunteer activities our parishioners can do.  This is all part of Stewardship for us.  The possibility of having a Stewardship weekend in September so everyone can see what opportunities are available was also discussed.  Another suggestion was to start thanking our volunteers in the bulletin each month so they know we really appreciate their dedication to our parish.  Confirmation will be April 21 at St. Mary’s during the 4:00 Mass.
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer.  The next Pastoral Council meeting will be May 1st. 
Gina made the motion to adjourn and this was seconded by Mary.  Meeting closed at 8:55 pm.


